

Oct 2020

#### **Dear Parents/Guardians**

#### 19 October 2020

We would like to **THANK YOU** for your fantastic co-operation with all our protocols since the re-opening of Kids Cove in July. Our learners and staff have adjusted well to the "new normal" and work together very well to carry out the measures to avoid the spread of Covid-19.

We would like to encourage everyone to continue with the good work, as a second Covid-19 wave is predicted.

#### Please continue to:

#### Do a selfassessment in the morning:

- ➤ Is your child sick?
- ➤ What is your child's temperature? (no entry above 38°C)
- Does your child show any symptoms of concern?

Please do not send a sick child to school!

#### **Keep the Golden Rules:**

#### #KeepSafe

- Keep yourself at home if you are sick!
- Keep washing your hands often for 20 seconds with soap and water!
- ✓ Keep your physical distance (1m at all times)
- ✓ Keep coughing or sneezing into your elbow/tissue!
- ✓ Keep listening to teacher's instructions to keep yourself and others safe!
- ✓ Keep in touch with your child's teacher via whatsapp!

# Wash your hands often! Wet your hands. Apply the soap. Apply the soap. Clean your hands. Clean your fingers. Rinse your hands. Dry your hands.

We are so happy that Summer is on its way and we have a few small changes to look forward to this term!

#### **Extramurals are back!**

# 3-year class (included)

Playball on Monday mornings!

Monkeynastix on Wednesday mornings!

# 4-6 -year classes (included)

Monkeynastix on Wednesday mornings!



Drumjoy on Fridays! 3

#### **Extras**

Here are some other extramurals that you can get in contact with (not included)

- Karate
- Click-a-Mouse
- Goal-Getters (Netball)

#### School bags are back!

# You are welcome to pack your child's set of extra clothes and tea time snack in their backpacks again!

We will sanitize the bags upon arrival and the bags will remain in a designated spot in the class and will only be touched by the learner to whom it belongs during the day.

The bag spot will be cleaned and sanitized each day.

#### Shoes are optional!

#### It is not compulsory to wear shoes. Summer is here!

#### Hat visors...

We have screens between learners inside the class. During class time, the teacher constantly ensures social distancing, and we sanitize regularly. Hand washing is a constant part of our daily program.

We would like to give our learners a break of wearing the hat visors inside the class. We will however continue to wear them during outside play, and at times when ensuring social distancing becomes a little more challenging.

#### Jungle Gyms are back!

Playing on the jungle gym is so important for your child's holistic development and we have all missed being able to make use of them. As we are in level 1 of the pandemic and it's getting warmer outside, we have decided it is safe to bring jungle gym play back!

We will play in a more structured way to be able to ensure social distancing, and learners will have to wash their hands regularly while making use of the gyms.

We will also wash the jungle gyms regularly.

#### You may park again!

# THE PUBLIC AREAS

No more specific fetching times!

# From Monday, 26 October 2020 there will no longer be a drop and go route.

Parents are allowed to park and take children to their class in the morning as well as fetch them from class in the afternoon.

The same screening procedure will still take place at each child's individual class before entry.

NO PARENTS INSIDE THE CLASS PLEASE. Parents must remain behind the painted line outside the child's class and wear a mask on the premises at all times.

Because you can park and fetch your child again, it is no longer required that you fetch your child at specific times from Monday.

Half day = 12:00

**Full day** = any time after 14:30 - 17:00 (please do not fetch your child during their nap time from 12:00-14:30)

### IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 4

Wednesday 18 November 2020

#### PHOTO DAY

"Van Toeka tot Nou"
Photographers are coming to take photos of your little one!

Photos are R190 per packet and payable before Friday, 13 November 2020 if you are interested. Monday 30 November 2020



#### **VIDEO CONCERT & ART**

We are making a video of this year's concert and you will be able to order the DVD.

Because we missed the Art Exhibition this year, your child is making something nice for you to end the year with.

**DVD & Art = R100** 

Please fill out the slip below and pay EFT with school fees to place your order before 20 November 2020.



Friday 11 December 2020

#### GR. R GRADUATION

There will be a graduation ceremony for our Gr. R's of 2020 in Kids Cove's garden!

Max 4 persons per child will be allowed to attend.

A letter will follow closer to the time.



13-23 December 2020

#### **HOLIDAY PROGRAM**

Term 4 is finished on the 11<sup>th</sup> of December 2020 after which we start with our holiday program.

More info will follow closer to the time.

Please fill in the form below to help us plan for this time.

Please fill in the forms below, take a photo and Whatsapp it back to your child's teacher/the office.

Photo Day Form 18 November 2020			
Would you like your child's photo to be taken?	YES	NO	
Remember to pay R190 before 18 Nov, no photos will be taken without payment.			
Parent signature:			
Concert and Art  Child's name:  Please tick which you would like:  Concert DVD & Art (R100)  Only Concert DVD (R70)  Only Art (R50)  Additional DVD's will be R50 per DVD. Please specifications and selections are specifications.	fy how many	copies you w	<i>r</i> ould
Remember to pay for your order. No orders will be sent out without payment.			
Parent signature:			
Holiday Program			
Kids Cove will be open until 23 December 2020 and reopen Thursday, 7 January 2021 even though Term 1 only starts on the 27 <sup>th</sup> of January 2021. We would however appreciate it if you can give us an indication of until when your child will be attending in December as well as when they will start attending in January so we can plan and prepare.  Child's name:			
Last day to attend in Dec 2020:			
First day to start attending in January 2021:			